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Hello Fellow Master Gardeners 

and Happy New Year!!   
 

First, I want to say thank you for voting in our slate of officers 

for 2023 and I am honored to serve as your president this year.   

I look forward to working with everyone.    

 

Secondly, I would like to thank Lynda for the past two years of 

service as our president.   Through her leadership we have  

accomplished many goals, even with Covid and her loss of  

hearing that required surgery.   I hope to continue to grow and set 

more goals for our organization this year.  

 

Here are your 2023 officers: 

President -- Kelly Lafreniere 

Vice President -- Sandy Rosamond 

Secretary -- Sheila Radford  

Treasurer -- Sherri Davidson 

Advisory Council Representative -- Cindy Augustine 

Education -- Robin Snyder 

Historian/Photographer -- Jane Mobley 

Learning Gardens -- Mary McCroan 

Network -- Anida Wishnietsky 

Projects -- Terry Chambliss & Rhona Watson 

Awards Chairman -- Michelle Sharpton 
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Message from Kelly (Continued)  

 
Kelly Lafreniere  

CAMGA  President                   

Publicity and Membership Chairs are still vacant.  Any takers??  If youôre not currently serv-

ing, please consider helping out this way! 

 

Iôm looking forward to many projects planned, the possibilities of new projects on the hori-

zon and our annual plant sale that seems to be growing better and larger every year!  Please 

feel free to ask questions or make suggestions to broaden our CAMGA organization. We are 

all in this together, and here for the same reasons because we love gardening and using our 

horticultural knowledge to educate and serve the public.  

 

I look forward to seeing you all at the January 17th meeting!  

 

Thank you! 

Kelly 
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January Gardening Calendar    
Fruits and Nuts 

Set out apples, peaches, pears, and grapes.  Start grafting pecans. Prune dormant trees. 

 

Shrubs 

Plant shrubs and trees, including broadleaf, narrow leaf, and deciduous. 

Graft camellias in south Alabama.  Apply an ultrafine horticultural oil spray to all deciduous shrubs to help 

with control of insects and diseases.   Spray when weather is on warming trend. 

 

Lawns 

Soil test and add limestone as recommended.  Apply pre-emergent herbicides if forgotten in September and 

if spring weeds were a concern last year. 

 

Roses 

Visit nurseries and garden centers to select varieties.  Plant roses. Consider old fashioned, disease tolerant 

cultivars. 

 

Annuals and Perennials 

Plant hardy annuals 

 

Bulbs 

Late plantings of Dutch bulbs will flower if planted now. Plant lilies of all types, except Madonna. 

Check stored bulbs and discard rotten ones.  Make indoor plantings of amaryllis, callas, and gloxinias. 

 

Miscellaneous 

Prune winter-damaged limbs.  Give house plants a bath in lukewarm water to remove dust. 

To keep poinsettias that have finished flowering, turn pots on their sides and let them dry completely. 

Cut them back lightly.  Keep in a temperature of 55 to 60 degrees. 

 

Vegetable Seed:  

South: Plant hardy vegetables and root crops (garden peas, radishes, mustard, spinach, turnips). Start 

cabbage, broccoli, lettuce, and Swiss chard seeds in cold frames. 

 

Vegetable Transplants:  

South and Central AL: Plant asparagus in late January. 

 

Central AL:  Plant cabbage and cauliflower transplants. Wait until the end of January to plant Swiss 

chard, mustard, transplants, and onion sets. 

Message from Mallory   
       
 Mallory Kelley  
            Regional Extension Agent ñ Home Grounds,  

Gardens, & Home Pests  
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Lynda called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.  Twenty-four people signed the attendance sheets. 
Several guests attended the Christmas party.  
 
Sandy Rosamond, Sheila Radford, and Sherri Davidson were sworn in as Vice-President,  
Secretary, and Treasurer respectively.  Lynda presented each of these officers with a charming 
home-made ornament that she had created. Kelly was unable to attend due to work obligations.  
She will be sworn in as CAMGA's 2023 President at the January 2023 meeting. 
 
Sheila made a motion that the reading of the November meeting minutes be dispensed with since 
they are available in the Garden Buzz.  Sherri seconded at membership approved this. 
The treasurer's report will be presented at the January meeting. 
 
Rhona spoke briefly regarding the projects committee.  They will be looking for fresh faces and 
novel ideas for the new year.  
 
Autauga County Master Gardener, Judge George Walthall, Jr., has donated a 1939 Soil Survey of 
Elmore County to CAMGA.  This survey had been passed down through his family, and it will be 
placed in the library at the Elmore County Extension Office.  
 
Additionally, as a reminder, there will be a plant sale committee meeting immediately following 
the January CAMGA meeting. 
 
Mallory thanked everyone for their prayers for her family.  She told members that Jane Mobley 
would welcome help with the Lunch & Learn programs.  This program really  is the best tool for 
recruiting individuals for the Master Gardener program.  Anyone interested in signing up to bring 
refreshments for specific months can contact Jane. 
 

 

    CAMGA Minutes  
 December  6, 2022  

First Presbyterian Church, Wetumpka  

By:  Sheila Radford, Secretary  
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Jane Mobley told of her harrowing experience recently with a tornado.  The gutters were torn off the 
house's front and the eaves on the back are gone, but none of her vehicles were damaged. She lost 
twenty years worth of plantings and a great many trees.  Instead of a shade landscape she will now 
have a full sun environment to work with.  Jane made several pertinent observations.  1) Invest in 
really powerful flashlights.    2) Take sturdy shoes into your "safe place" with you.   3) Call your insur-
ance company immediately.  They have people manning the phones 24/7.     4) Have a "tree guy" on 
speed dial.   5)  Manage your propertyð If you have trees that need trimming or removal do it now.  
Her damage would've been much worse if she hadn't already had tree work done. 
 
Old business: 0 
New business: 0    
Meeting adjourned at 10:45 
 
Sherri read "The Night Before Christmasò.  Members and guests played Christmas Pictionary and then 
a trivia game centered on "The Night Before Christmas".  The food was excellent, as always, and an  
enjoyable time was had by all. 
 
 

 Respectfully submitted,  
Sheila Radford, Secretary  

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CAMGA December  2022 Minutes Continued    

By:  Sheila Radford, Secretary  
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CAMGA Library News  

 December  2022   

 

CAMGA Library Acquisitions for 2022  

 
Libib online database, a subscription -- $60.00 

Sprouts; the Miracle Food, by Steve Meyercuritz, nonfiction --$4.85 

Passalong Plants, by Steve Bender & FelderRushing, nonfiction, memorial -- $27.10 

1001 Gardens You Must See Before You Die, by Rae Spencer-Jones, referenceï Donation 

Gardening in Small Spaces, by Peter McHoy, nonfiction ï Donation 

Braiding Sweetgrass, Indigenous Wisdomé, by Robin Wall Kimmerer, nonfiction -- $12.48 

Southern Gardens All Year Long, by Gary R. Backman, nonfiction -- $30.00 

Orthoôs All About Decks, Meredith Books, nonfiction -- Donation 

Weeds, A Golden Guide, by Alexander C. Martin, nonfiction ï Donation 

Chicken Soup for the Gardenerôs Soul, by Jack Canfield &Others, inspiration ï Donation 

Unearthing the Secret Garden: The Plants & Places That Inspired Frances Hodgson Burnett, by  

     Marta McDowell, nonfiction, a memorial -- $21.42 

Orwellôs Roses, by Rebecca Solnit, biography -- $16.38 

Murder in the Secret Garden, by Ellery Adams, mystery -- $8.81 

Ornamental Horticulture Plant Identification Manual, Auburn University, reference -- Donation 

Herbaceous Ornamentals Cultural Information, Auburn University, reference ï Donation 

Rosemary Gladstarôs Medicinal Herbs, by Rosemary Gladstar, handbook -- $14.72 

The Green Pharmacy, by James A. duke, Ph.D., compendium -- $4.81 

The Herbal Apothecary; 100 Medicinal Herbsé, by J. H. Purcell, handbook -- $21.73 

The Herbal Kitchen; 50 Easy-To-Find Common Herbs and Over 250 Recipes, by Kami McBride, 

     recipes -- $18.14 

Soil Survey Maps, Elmore County, Alabama, Series 1939, No. 26, reference--Donation 

 

 

A REMINDER :  Use the Libib online database, with keyword search box, to browse the entire CAMGA 

collection.  Access it by clicking the Libib link within the CAMGA.net website.  No password is 

needed.Visit the CAMGA Library at the ACES extension offices and checkout a book, one of 354! 

 

Winter is the perfect season to read a gardening book. 
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Governorõs Mansion Report   

  December 2022   

By: Amanda Borden  

Charlie Brown Christmas Tree 2022 

Sandy With Dining Room Tree 

Governor's Mansion Reception 2022 


